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28 June, 2001 

Disability Rights unit,

Human Rights and Equal Opportunity Commission, 

GPO Box 5218 

Sydney   NSW 1042.

Re: Notice of Inquiry: Equal access to wheelchair accessible taxi services

I use the taxi service frequently both in Sydney and interstate. Waiting times for accessible taxis are consistently and considerably longer than standard taxis. The proportion of accessible taxis versus standard taxis is far from acceptable. 

I have experienced extensive delays in all capital cities of this country. I have sat at taxi ranks and watched the queue of standard taxis stretch as far as I could see, and waited for over an hour while an accessible taxi made its way to me. When using the taxi service I make every effort to book at least an hour in advance, and yet I have missed flights, meetings, appointments and been late to numerous events as a result of waiting for an accessible taxi. This is far from a decent service. This is exacerbated at peak travel times, for example, at the end of the schooling and working day. 

I have travelled to other cities overseas where the majority of taxis are accessible and have been amazed at the difference. There is no issue regarding waiting or booking taxis at all. When in London, I am able to hail any passing taxi for use. There is no need for a designated service, a particular phone number for booking and importantly, I never had to wait for my taxi longer than anyone else. 

I believe the most logical solution to this would be the Universal Taxi approach. The replacement and upgrading of existing older and aging taxis with universal taxis as they need be would take ten years maximum with a minimum of disruption of service.  There needs to exploration of the economy of scale of manufacturing of Universal taxis; with a system where every taxi is accessible, the costs of each vehicle would be considerably lowered, whereas only modifying a small percentage of a fleet is an expensive option for taxi operators. 

During this changeover, until all cabs are accessible, taxi providers would be given a quota of accessible taxis that they must have as a percentage of their fleet in order to keep operating. Incentive schemes could be introduced for taxi companies to increase their quota of accessible taxis, and penalties would exist for those who do not comply. Drivers who operate accessible taxis would be given adequate training to use the extra equipment; there would be a complaints hotline to report drivers who don’t know how to operate properly.

Until this happens, measures can easily be taken with the existing fleet to increase their service. Priority at all times should be given to users who need these taxis, not just prefer them for the extra space for larger groups or runs to the airport. Training of drivers should be more stringent and abusers of the system noted and monitored. Penalties should apply to those who neglect these rules, both operators and drivers.

The many problems with the current system could be easily remedied with willingness from all sides to improve and achieve a satisfactory service for all, a combination of cooperation with the Taxi industry and disability groups and legislation to encourage all to comply.

Thank you,

Mark Bagshaw
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